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Dear fellow Good Shepherds, 
 
     Again I write to you about what's going to happen without knowing what 
lay ahead.  We are in a new reality and it will take some getting used to.  
Things are really never going to be the same and we need to be ready to 
deal with whatever comes our way. 

 

    There are a few things that are certain.  By the time you read this, Vestry 
have decided and have chosen to receive the Rev. Cn. Robert Moki Hino.  
We look forward to him being with us as Priest-in-Charge and he will begin 
his duties on August 1, 2020.  
 

     Another bit of good news is that we have attempted to open our long empty Church and                            
resume in person services.  We will continue to broadcast  the service online as seating will be 
limited.  Now keep in mind that we have to work diligently to make this a success.  We ALL have 
to do our part.  We cannot expect to just attend a service and leave thinking that someone else 
has taken care of everything.  You and I are that "someone else".  We have to practice social 
distancing so seating is limited.  We have to wear masks.  We need to stay home if not feeling 
well and we need to encourage those who may be comprised to follow the service at home 
online.  We need to sanitize the Church between services with volunteers or we need to be                         
generous with our offerings so we can hire a service to do that.  We need to be willing to follow 
instructions from our ushers to come and go safely and be seated, and that said, we need                               
ushers.  We need help with telecasting the service online, obtaining the proper equipment and 
procedures.  We need to be prepared that the Eucharist has changed and that we will not be 
singing or responding for now.  Fellowship after Church is temporarily suspended and we will 
share the Peace with smiles and gesture.  The success of restoring services in our beloved 
Church depends on us all and we need to share how we can make things work and not                          
complain about how much better things used to be. 

 

     Considering all that has happened and continues to happen we are blessed that we have 
managed to stay well and on course.  There are other changes as well... there's new carpeting 
thanks to the tireless efforts of our Junior Warden, Louise Aloy and the termite riddled Sacristy 
toilet has been restored.  Thanks be to God that we are where we are and pray that He watches 
over us as we head into a not so certain future. 
 

Faithfully yours, 
 
 
Kenneth Peter Lee, Senior Warden    
 
 
 

              

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Good Shepherd Episcopal Church announces the selection of The Rev. Canon Robert "Moki" 

Hino as it’s next Priest-in-Charge starting August 1, 2020.  He was previously at St. Andrew's 

Cathedral, Honolulu. Fr. Moki returns to Good Shepherd 16 years after he was  ordained to 

the priesthood at the parish.  



 

 

MAHALO TO THOSE THAT HAVE DONATED TO THE  

GOOD SHEPHERD ALTAR WINDOW THUS FAR…. 
 

Jeanne Abe 

Melchor & Purification Adzuara 

Eliza Agpoon 

Dutch & Michelle Akana 

Larry & Cora Brown 

Narciso & Clarita Corpuz 

Benito & Teresita Cuello 

Gavina Dadis 

Alex & Lucille Davis * 

Dionisio & Justina Evangelista 

Shirley Evangelista 

Jean Fiddes 

Lanihuli Freidenburg 

Dolores Garcia 

Shirley Kodani 

Joseph & Emerenciana Kuzara 

Rosario Labuguen 

Miriam Lake 

Nestor & Juliet Manuel 

 

Marina Melchor 

Ricky Melchor 

Mary Lou Mellinger 

Marie  Paul 

Rosalina Pumaras 

Shelley Riebling 

Aline Rolaff 

Josefina Sagayaga 

Antonio & Frellie Sayno 

Lani Scott 

Socorro Sinfuego 

Lynne Takara 

John & Susan Tomoso 

John & Susan Tomoso * 

Myles Unabia * 

Emiliano & Susana Vila 

Mildred Yagi 

We continue to accept donations 

for the matching grant of $25,000.  

Please mail your gift to: 

Good Shepherd Church,                                        

2140 Main Street, Wailuku, HI  96793 

 

* In Memory of Winona Alo Tomoso 

PALAKA FACE MASKS FOR SALE!  
The GSEC ECW are offering up masks for only $4 each plus                         
postage. A great gift for family and friends. All sales and donations 
are welcomed, will benefit their outreach ministries.  Over 360 
masks have been sold throughout the state and on the mainland.  
50 masks were purchased and gifted to Good Shepherd Mission in 
Fort DeFiance, AZ which is a part of Navajoland. 
 
ECW Good Shepherd Church: You may place your request via 
email to office@goodshepherdmaui.org, and mail your check to 
2140 Main St., Wailuku, HI 96793. You may also pick up your 
masks at the parish office.  They will also be sold before and after 
Sunday services.  

 

mailto:office@goodshepherdmaui.org


 

 

A CUP OF COLD WATER UPDATE….. 
As our modified ( and very flexible) service to our own poor                                                                                                             
continues during this time, ACCW conducted one (1)  Wednesday                                                                                          
Central Maui Run on May 6, 2020 and three (3) supply service                                                                                                    
runs each Friday in May to the Kahului Salvation Army home                                                                                                                
base.  Each Friday, the Salvation Army (SA) along with  the Maui                                                                                               
Rescue Mission shower/laundry ministry gather to serve our                                                                                                                       
street poor and ACCW supplies SA with much needed food,                                                                                                 
hygiene, first aid packs and other essentials that SA and other                                                                                                    
outreach programs do not carry.  

 

ACCW also supplied Ka Ohana Kitchen with six cases of water                                                                                              
for their May 24th and May 31st hot meal ministry, which lead by the efforts of Junior Warden, Louise Aloy 
and others from the Good Shepherd Episcopal Church has continued to serve 60-90 homeless and poor                    
every Sunday throughout the pandemic.  

 

If any one of our ACCW volunteers or friends out there, (who may not be in any of the at risk categories and 
may feel safer serving in a controlled environment) have a desire to serve on one of their Ka Ohana Kitchen 
Teams on Sundays or has call to donate money or food directly to their weekly efforts (or better yet..create 
and serve with their own church/organization team!) ....in a very safe and controlled manner with mandated 
safety protocols in place, please call GSC office! And of course, ACCW is always looking for more                                     
Volunteers...especially as we slowly re start our mission runs. 

 

Every outreach ministry of our greater community could use your help... KA OHANA Kitchen is one of the         
oldest shared ministries to the poor on Maui and has served thousands of hot meals (average 50-80 each 
Sunday)  from the GSC parish hall to primarily our homeless and poor families, every Sunday for 18+ years 
now!....We are running a marathon to the Cross of Calvary, and the need will be even greater as the year                        
progresses. 
 
ACCW STATS  MAY 2020 
 
SERVICE CONTACTS: 662  (includes one Wed ACCW run serving 102 souls and three Friday supply 
    runs to the Salvation Army) 
MISSION RUNS   4 
MILES DRIVEN   85 
 
Distributed the following: 
CHILLED WATER   662  
HYGIENE    1008 
BASIC FIRST AID   252 
FOOD     1764 
CLOTHING    504 
BIBLES/DAILY BREAD  6 bibles 
 
OTHER: 
One of the things we have been very thankful for and what makes ACCW "special" to our street poor: is our 
diverse stock and supplies which are distributed to our street poor on a weekly basis for the past 7 
years.....toilet paper, feminine hygiene, towels, , hand towels, clothing, tarps, sheets, back packs, socks, 
reading glasses, q-tips, can openers, quality first aid packs, diverse hygiene items, ponchos, jackets, rubber 
slippers, foot wear chilled water......Many of these items are not carried by any of the other primary outreach 
ministries on a regular basis.... Thus, the effort to supply the Salvation Army with some of these supplies 
throughout the pandemic.... 

 

Our Buddhist sisters and brothers have also been in touch with ACCW, and are on stand-by, ready, willing 
and able to continue their Peanut Butter and Jelly Sandwich deliveries, once things return to "full normal". 
 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

"Everybody needs beauty as well as bread, places to play in and pray in, where nature may heal and give 
strength to body and soul alike..."   John Muir 

 

Thanks to all of you who have volunteered of your time, effort, money, donation's and support throughout the 
7+ years ACCW has been operating on the streets of Maui No Ka Oi...... Deb Lynch, ACCW BOD and all of 
our wonderful volunteers and friends... 
 



 

 

 

 

Shandi Agpoon is a graduate of Maui High School (MHS) 
and is the daughter of Sanders Agpoon and Cindy Figueroa. 
She has been GSEC youth group president, vice president 
and secretary. Shandi has been involved with Ka ‘Ohana 
Kitchen, Maui Food Bank, ACCW and Adopt a Highway.  
While attending MHS, she has been involved in Interact 
Club, Maui Lions Club, Health Occupations Students of 
America and Malama Maui Nui.  Working with children during Summer and Winter Pals has 
taught Shandi patience and resilience.  Important character traits she believes has aided her 
for the future she would like to pursue. Shandi will be attending Grand Canyon University in 
Phoenix, AZ to study nursing.  Her wish is to become a registered nurse. 

 
 

Sean Brown is the son of Larry and Cora Brown and graduated from Moody Bible  
Institute, Chicago with a degree in Biblical Studies. Sean believes God is calling him to   
mission work and full time ministry. He spent his first two years in Spokane, WA and                 
transferred to finish his degree in Chicago.  Sean studied abroad during his spring semester 
of 2019 in Germany and Switzerland. While in college, he has been active in evangelism 
and participated in a church plant called River Stone Chapel in downtown Spokane. Due to 
the pandemic and the current situation, there is a lot of uncertainty regarding his future 
plans, but he is hopeful God will determine his next steps and will open doors as He has 
been faithful to have guided him in the past. 

 
Princess Bumanglag received her Associate Degree in Arts and Business                            
Administration at the University of Hawaii, Maui College. Attending UHMC has helped  to 
advance her insight about business, entrepreneurship, and technology skills. Princess is 
currently looking for a full-time job where she can use her skills and knowledge that she has 
gained in school. During her time at UHMC, there have been numerous obstacles that came 
her way, but she is the type of individual that does not give up easily. She believes that                                   
perseverance and dedication are key to be successful. With the opportunities offered here 
in the United States, she is willing to take all the chances to work hard towards her future 
and help her family members in the Philippines.  Princess is the daughter of Benny and                     
Julita Bumanglag. 
 

Zyra DelaCruz is a graduate of University of Nevada, Las Vegas with a Bachelors in                           
Hospitality Management.  Her plan was always to move back to Maui after graduation to be 
close to family.  She has an opportunity to intern at Royal Lahaina Resort and hopes to join 
their team once the hotel reopens. During her four years of college, she has been a part of 

a sorority, joined the Hawaiian club, and volunteered in many school                  
organizations. University of Nevada, Las Vegas provided her                                               
opportunities to expand her horizon and step outside of her comfort zone.  
Zyra is the daughter of Romeo & Imelda DelaCruz. 
   
Ethan Evangelista is the son of Edward & Susannah Evangelista and is a graduate of 
Maui High School. He enjoys paddling, playing video games and hanging out with friends.  
He was an acolyte member of Good Shepherd until he was old enough to be employed.  He 
works for Skyline Eco Adventures...then COVID happened. Ethan plans to attend University 
of Nevada, Las Vegas in the fall if the pndemic cases subsides. If not, Ethan will attend UH 
Maui College. 
 

Mahalo to all that partici-
pated in the drive thru in 
honor and celebration of 
our graduates on June 7th. 
All the lei, gifts, love and 
support you all have shown 
them will provide them the 
courage as they meet the 
challenges of the future in 
these uncertain times. 



 

 

 

ongratulations to those celebrating their special day !   

uly Head of the Church  - Our Lord Jesus Christ 

Bishop      - The Rt.  Rev. Robert 

     Fitzpatrick 

Priest-in-Charge -  The Rev. Cn. Robert 

          Moki Hino 

Sr. Warden - K. Peter Lee  

Jr. Warden  - Louise Aloy 

Vestry 2020 - Christine Batulayan 

  - Sannah Evangelista 

  - Natasha Lau 

Vestry 2021 - Michelle Akana 

  - Shelley Riebling 

  - Maureen VanDenburgh 

Vestry 2022 - Cindy Akana 

  -John Decker 

  - Brian Shuster 

Vestry Clerk - Shelley Riebling 

Delegates  - Cindy Akana 

  - Jeanne Abe 

  - Marie Paul 

  - K. Peter Lee 

  - Shelley Riebling 

  - Maureen VanDenburg 

Treasurer   - Edward Evangelista  

Acolyte Master  - Pacifico Evangelista  

Queen Emma  

      Athletic Club  - Lawrence Kauhaahaa 

ECW Chair  - Louise Aloy 

ECW Secretary - Marie Paul 

ECW Treasurer  - Cora Brown 

Music Director – Ferdinand Cajigal 
Parish Secretary   - Cora Brown 

Bookkeeper - Lani Scott 

Building/Ground  - Louise Aloy 

Finance                      - K. Peter Lee 

Fundraising - Sannah Evangelista 

Property Management Committee 

  - Shelley Riebling 

Worship  - Pacifico Evangelista 

Youth/Young Adults- Natasha Lau 

Youth Council Pres. - Kathleen Taroma 

Youth Council VP -  Rylan Cajigal-Evans 

Youth Council Sec. -  Isaiah Lampitoc 

High School Rep.      - Shandi Agpoon 

Middle School Rep.  - Charlotte Freidenburg 
 

 

 

*THE DEADLINE FOR THE SHEPHERD STAFF 

NEWSLETTER ARTICLES & INFORMATION IS 

 J 

Julius Cuaresma   07/02  
Marie Paul    07/03  
Cora Brown    07/03  
K. Peter Lee    07/04  
Librado Casio    07/05  
Ricky Melchor   07/07  
Lucy Santiago   07/07  
Rosemarie Agpoon   07/09  
Aaron Batulayan   07/09  
Kaszaundra Bueno   07/10  
Teresita Cuello   07/12  
Bernadette Gamit   07/12  
Juliet Manuel    07/13 
John Tomoso    07/17  
Imelda Dela Cruz   07/17  
Rosalia Casio    07/18  
Dixie Laughrey   07/19 
Justina Evangelista   07/29  
Kevin Bueno    07/30 
 
 
07/09  Susan & John Tomoso 
07/17  Eddie & Sannah Evangelista 

In Loving Memory 
 

 
 

C   

Winona Alo Tomoso 
October 7, 1923  —     

May 27, 2020 

Erika Eberly 
August 9, 1937  —  

May 10, 2020 

Susan Wirtz 
October 26, 1939  
—  June 18, 2020 



 

 

 August 2 
Pentecost 9 

August 9 
Pentecost 10 

August 16 
Pentecost 11 

August 23 
Pentecost 12 

August 30 
Pentecost 13 

Celebrant Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino Moki Hino 

Ushers/Greeters 
7:00am 

     

Lectors  
7:00am 

     

Intercessor 
7:00am 

     

Eucharistic Minister  
7:00am 

     

Coffee Host 
7:00am 

     

Ushers/Greeters 
9:00am 

Louise Aloy Dutch Akana Charles Hill Les Totah Mark & Eugenia Sitts 

Lectors 
9:00am 

Keku Akana 

Estrelita Lampitoc 

Sannah Evangelista 

Sharon Daniels 

Cora Brown 

Chancellor Brown 

Gil Keith-Agaran 

Louise Aloy 

Youth 

Intercessor 
9:00am 

Gil Keith-Agaran K. Peter Lee Maureen VanDen-
burgh 

Louise Aloy Les Totah 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 
9:00am 

Keku Akana 

Marie Paul 

Marina Melchor 

Eugenia Sits 

Maureen VanDen-
burgh 

Louise Aloy 

K. Peter Lee 

 

David Batulayan 

Natasha Lau 

Flower Altar Guild Louise Aloy Daryl Atay Louise Aloy Daryl Atay Louise Aloy 

Altar Guild Po’o Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul 

Ohana Kitchen Team 2 

Nenita Evangelista 

Team 3 

Gusman Ohana 

Team 6 

Brown’s 

Team 7 

Bayer Company 

Team 9 

GSEC Youth 

   T H O S E  W H O  S E RV E  C H R I ST  I N  H I S  C H U RC H  

 July 5 
Pentecost 5 

July 12 
Pentecost 6 

July 19 
Pentecost 7 

July 16 
Pentecost 8 

Celebrant Linda Decker Linda Decker Heather Mueller Bruce DeGooyer 

Ushers/Greeters 
7:00am 

    

Lectors  
7:00am 

    

Intercessor 
7:00am 

    

Eucharistic Minister  
7:00am 

    

Coffee Host 
7:00am 

    

Ushers/Greeters 
9:00am  

Charles Hill Les Totah Mark & Eugenia Sitts Keku & Cindy Akana 

Lectors 
9:00am 

Sharon Daniels 
Gil Keith-Agaran 

John Decker 
Marie Paul 

Louise Aloy 
Eugenia Sitts 

Youth 

Intercessor 
9:00am 

Maureen VanDenburgh John Decker Louise Aloy Les Totah 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 
9:00am 

Marie Paul 
Marina Melchor 

Eugenia Sitts 
Maureen VanDenburgh 

John Decker 
Louise Aloy 

David Batulayan 
K. Peter Lee 

Flower Altar Guild Cora Brown Daryl Atay Louise Aloy  Daryl Atay 

Altar Guild Po’o Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul Marie Paul 

Ohana Kitchen Team 7 
Bayer Company 

Team 9 
GSEC Youth Group 

Ka Ohana O Kamai Team 1 
Mahea Ah Hee 
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JULY 2020 

Address Service Requested 

 Worship Schedule 

  Sunday Eucharist   9:00am 

 

“We’re on the Web” 

www.goodshepherdmaui.org 

www.facebook.com/goodshepherdmaui 

G o o d  S h e p h e r d  E p i s c o p a l  C h u r c h  
2 1 4 0  M a i n  S t r e e t  
W a i l u k u ,  H I   9 6 7 9 3   
P h o n e :   8 0 8 - 2 4 4 - 4 6 5 6  
E m a i l :   o f f i c e @ g o o d s h e p h e r d m a u i . o r g  
    b o o k k e e p e r @ g o o d s h e p h e r d m a u i . o r g  

 
For the Love of God 

May Finance Report Actual for month Budget for month Actual YTD Budget YTD 

Plate Offerings $1152.00 $2667.00 $11,201.00 $13,335.00 

Pledge Offerings $6640.00 $9583.00 $38,269.00 $47,919.00 

Total Income $38,331.00 $46,154.00 $183,172.00 $190,798.00 

Total Expenses $14,689.00 $32,888.00 $84,477.00 $140,667.00 

 


